
                      

All services are held in the small chapel during the summer months. 
    

 Friday, July 6 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

  Bima: Mitch Klein 

     Birthday Blessings for children born in July.  

                       

 Friday, July 13 - Shabbat Services -7:30 PM  

           Bima: Tom Scarr 

     

 Friday, July 20 -  Shabbat Services 7:30 PM  

             Bima: Derek Hyman 

                            

 Friday, July 27 - Shabbat Services -7:30 PM           

             Bima:  Mark Newfeld 

       Anniversary Blessings for couples married in July. 

 

 Friday, August 3 - Shabbat Family Service - 7:30 PM          

              Bima:  Diane Shattls 

 Birthday Blessings for children born in August.    

                                       

 Friday, August 10 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

                        Bima:  Lisa Ketchum 

                           

 Friday, August 17 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

                        Bima:  Joan Weisberg     

     

 Friday, August 24 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

  Bima:  Donnel Horn 

        

 Friday, August 31 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

  Bima:  David Glick 

     Anniversary Blessings for couples married in August.    
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                                                RELIGIOUS SERVICES 

   SABBATH SERVICE     FRIDAY             7:30 P.M.  
   SABBATH SERVICE     SATURDAY       9:00 A.M. 
   WEEKDAY MINYAN     SUNDAY            9:00 A.M. 

 

 

Tuesdays, July 10 

and August  14 

Temple Board Meetings 

7:00 PM 

 
 

 

Tuesdays 

July 3 to September 4 

Beginning Hebrew 

6:30 PM 
 

Essential Judaism 

7:30 PM 

 

 
 

Saturday, July 28 

Fast of Tisha B’Av begins 

at sundown 

 

 

 

There’s still room for 

more  people on the             

Federated Trip to                

Israel…. 

See page 11 

 

 
 

Babysitting services are not 

provided July-August, but 

will resume in September. 
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       Teach us to count our days rightly, that we may obtain a wise heart.  Psalm 90:12  
 

                    Rav Kook, first Chief Rabbi of the modern state of Israel, wrote:  “The psalm                                                            
             concludes with a prayer that our actions should correspond to God's intent for                                 
             the  universe.  Then we will feel a holy joy and pleasantness  in our lives.”  
 
On the first day of July I will have been here at B’nai Sholom a year - a year          
brimming with opportunity and fulfillment.  ‘Tis a good time to consider both            
the year now passing and the one to come. 
 
When I got here you wanted me to do three things: 
 

Teach  in the religious school 
Offer adult learning opportunities 
Keep services going: Friday, Reform; Saturday, Conservative;                                     
Sunday,  Orthodox 

 

The best thing about our religious school is that all the students get to know each other regardless of          
age – lots of opportunities to gain an honorary big sister or little brother.  For me this year has been one       
of getting to know the students, parents and teachers in the format already established by Principal 
Samantha and her teachers.  We had lots of fun and learned some Torah along the way.  Religious School 
children have led family services on the first Friday of each month.  Remember experiencing Mt. Sinai on 
the bimah while Charlie, Aaron and Aysa read Torah with the thunder and smoke and shofar sounding! 
 

In the coming year we will add a confirmation class to Sunday morning, and I will be teaching Hebrew.  We 
plan to support the teachers more as we continue to aim for a good time of creative learning experiences.  
Art, music, and drama will help us explore Jewish history, holidays and thinking. 
 

Adult learning has included Hebrew and Tanakh (Hebrew Bible) and several topics once a month on          
Shabbat morning: High Holy Day Liturgy, Keeping Kosher, Torah, God, among others. This summer come 
discuss Essentials of Judaism on Tuesday evenings (see page 3 for details).  Teaching is one of my most 
treasured experiences, and in the coming year I hope to share the wealth.  Many are the brilliant Jews       
in the area who can offer us gleanings from their expertise.  We aim to tap this resource.  If you have              
something you’d like to teach or someone you’d like to recommend as a teacher please contact me. 
 

Our services have been comfortably familiar with a few that stood out: Family Services; Rabbi Gaylia  
Rooks and Steve Stuhlbarg playing for my installation; Broadway Shabbat; Shavuot’s reading of Ruth.  In 
the  coming year I want you each to have the opportunity to help plan and/or lead a service.  It is SO much 
more exciting than just listening.  If you’re interested in Pop Shabbat, Yiddish Shabbat, Israel Shabbat,         
Labor Shabbat, Sephardic Shabbat or any other sort of Shabbat, let me know.  OH!  If you would like to 
learn to read Torah, please plan to join our adult B’nei Mitzvah class in the fall. 
 

Wishing you holy joy and pleasantness in your lives, 
 

Rabbi Jean E. Eglinton 
  

From the RAbbi 
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Dear Shabbaton Women, 

 

How about that weekend!  The women from The Temple in Louisville were charmed by your                

hospitality.  Thanks to Lynne Mayer for your excellent presentation on the Jews of West Virginia.  

Thanks to the Levy family for transporting the Torah Ark safely to and fro.  Special thanks to Sharon 

Pressman for taking care of all the logistics of housing and food.  Thanks to Mary Lee Glaser for the 

lovely delicious challahs.  Thanks to all of you 

who came and tried out a new experience (and 

brought desserts for the Oneg Shabbat).   

 

If you want to help me plan and carry out a 

Shabbaton for everyone at B'nai Sholom, I 

would be excited to do that with you.  Thanks 

are also due to Paul Mayer, Herb Colker and 

David Glick for leading the services at B'nai 

Sholom that weekend.  We are blessed to be 

able to count on so many folks pitching in  

whatever the occasion.   

 

Bivrakha (with blessing), 

Rabbi Jean  
 

 

 

  

Beginning Hebrew and ESSENTIAL JUDAISM 

 
 Have you forgotten everything you ever learned in Religious School?  

     Would you like to revisit the basics of Jewish religion, culture, and history as an adult? 

     Are you interested in joining the Jewish people? 

     Part of a Jewish family, not Jewish yourself - Would you like some background information? 

     Do you want to learn the Alef-bet in 10 weeks and recite the High Holy Day prayers in Hebrew  

 this year? 

 

          Come to our Summer Tuesday Gatherings 
                     Tuesday evenings July 3 - September 4 

                  10 sessions (in the Board Room) 

                     6:30 p.m. Beginning Hebrew  

                     7:30 p.m. Essential Judaism 

      To sign up or ask a question: rabbi@wv-bnaisholom.org 

 

                    Please order your own book ahead of time: 

   For Essential Judaism: Introduction to Judaism - A Sourcebook,            

        Revised Edition, ISBN: 0-8074-0649-X 
 

                                                   For Beginning Hebrew: Alef Isn't Tough - An Introduction to Hebrew for Adults,                           

          Linda Motzkin,    ISBN: 0-8074-0726-7 

mailto:rabbi@wv-bnaisholom.org
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Anyone who plays any instrument! 

 
  Learn some songs over the summer 

  Meet for two rehearsals 

Play for our Simchat Torah Service                                                                    
Saturday night, October 6 

 
PLEASE contact the rabbi: rabbi@wv-bnaisholom.org 
Help make our Celebration of Torah truly joyous and fun!  

  
 
 

 
Sylvia Supovitz  

(mother of Lynne Mayer) 
 241 Bradley Foster Drive 
Huntington, WV  25705 

 

Phone:304.697.2108 

 
 
 
 

Bert Landau  
4055 N. Camino Gacela 

Tucson, AZ 85718 
 

Phone: 520.615.3781 
Email: bgl@inbox.com 

 

When you can’t stand the heat, get out of the kitchen!  

Grab your gift cards and eat out at one of these  

participating restaurants:   
 

Applebee’s,  Bob Evans, O’Charley’s,  Max & Erma’s,  

 Panera Bread, Red Lobster,  Rocco’s or Olive Garden… 

and our newer cards, New York Bagel and Fat Patty’s  
  

Contact Tim or Samantha Beverage 

 to order your gift cards: 304-955-4255. 
            

When mailing gift card payments to the Temple, please  note on                  

the  envelope, “ATTENTION TIM  BEVERAGE.” or  “Gift Cards.” 

 

 
 

 

 

To Emily Seidler on her                    

graduation from Marshall Medical 

School in May.  She will complete 

her residency at Barnes-Jewish             

Hospital in St. Louis, MO. 

mailto:rabbi@wv-bnaisholom.org
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JULY AND AUGUST FLORAL FUND DONATIONS  
  

 Donor     In Memory of 
 

 Manny Borinsky     Irving Selig   

                   Philip Selig 

 

 Mary Cantor     Joseph Steirn 

       Samuel Schiff 

 

 David Field     Inga Field 

       Herta Rowen 

 

 Elaine Davis     Inga Field 

 

 David Glick     Samuel Glick 

 

 Dennis and Ina Hammel    Jennie Goldenberg 

       Milton Penn 

       Joseph R. Hammel 

       Goldie Hemmelstein 

       Isaac Hemmelstein 

 

 Derek and Ronda Hyman   Patricia Hyman  

                

 Harold and Freda Kagan    Anna Kagan 

  

 Joan Lerner       Ella Hauptman 

       Louis Lerner 

 

 Sheldon Levine    Charlotte Bertman             

       Milton Levine   

       Bessie Pastor, Fred Pastor 

       Samuel Pastor 

 

 Bob and Joyce Levy     Olga Greenfield 

 

 Judy Lundy     Norma Ruth Webster 

       Austin Moore 

 

 Paul and Lynne Mayer    Barbara Mayer Good 

                                                                     Bertha Hyman Orringer 

                                            Paul Supovitz         

  
 Antoinette Miller    Ian S.. Miller 
           
 Bernice Moos      Harold Sidney Schradzki 

                                 

 Ronald J. Polan     Minna Polan    

 

                     Floral Fund  continued on page 6                                                   
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    JULY AND AUGUST FLORAL FUND DONATIONS                     
                        (continued)     

 
    Donor    In Memory of 

 
       Lake and Louise Polan   Albert Polan,  
       Bertha Polan  
       Edwin Polan  
       Pearl Schoenfeld Lewis  

 
 

      Jack Steinberg    Sarah Gersman 
      Ida Caplan  
  

     Kalman and Vicki Socolof   Joseph Steirn 
          

     Rena Steirn     Joseph Steirn     

       

     Marc and Sherri Solochek     David Schrinsky      

      Michael Schrinsky   

      Shirley Solochek       

                                                             Josephine Solochek 

      William Solochek 

 

     Art and Joan Weisberg   Minna Polan  

        

     Rabbi David and Tori Wucher   Nowel David Behar 

      Glenda Behar Marcus 

 

RABBI’S  

OFFICE HOURS 
 

Please call for an appointment. 
 

Tuesday: 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM 
 

Wednesday and Thursday: 

9:00 AM to 12:00 PM  

 

 

TEMPLE  

OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Monday - Friday 

 

 
 

Custodian’s  Hours 

Monday - Thursday 

8:00 AM - 1:30 PM 

Fridays 

8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon 

 

 
 

 

The deadline for  

items to be in the  

September 

 Newsletter  

is August 15 

 

 

 

TEMPLE  

MAILING ADDRESS: 
 

B’NAI SHOLOM  

CONGREGATION 

P.O. BOX 2674 

HUNTINGTON, WV  

25726-2674 

 

  

July-August 2012 

                                                                                      
 

 
 

 

Once again, I thank the choir for an outstanding year.  While our numbers 

were a little low at times, we continued to enhance the Shabbat services with 

dedication and enthusiasm. 
 

I encourage any of you who like to sing ( It doesn’t matter if you don’t have a 

professional  voice) to contact me about joining the Congregational choir.  

We will be starting our rehearsals for the High Holidays in August and will 

begin singing for Shabbat shortly after Yom Kippur.  We NEED you and your 

voice! 
    

Have a great summer! 

  Judy Williams Lentz 

 

Sisterhood  
 

Thanks to… 

 Martha and Mark Barvin for their donation in memory of Lori Gottlieb. 
 

 Sharon Pressman and Judy Lentz and their committee for the                  

wonderful food at the Shabbaton! 
 

 Rabbi Jean for her participation and help for a fantastic weekend! 
 



 

 
Congregational Fund 

 
Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 
condolences to Ina and Dennis 

Hammel on the death of Joel Wolf 
and in memory of Leon Seligson 

 
Tony Broh  

in memory of Louis Michelson 
 

Albert and Jan Cohen 
in memory of Lori Gottlieb 

 
David and Marilyn Cohen 

in honor of the Mufsons 50th            
anniversary and in honor of David 

Glick receiving the service to            
children award  

 
Nelson and Ann Cohen 

 in memory of Rose Elderman 
 

Joe Horn  
in honor of David Glick’s service           
to children award and Maury and 

Deedee Mufson’s 50th anniversary 
 

Bert Landau 
in honor of Paul and Lynne  

Mayer’s anniversary 
 

Joan Lerner 
in memory of Lori Gottlieb 

 
Bob and Joyce Levy 

in memory of Lori Gottlieb 
 

The B'nai Abraham  
Portsmouth Learners 

 
Memorial Fund 

 
David and Marilyn Cohen  
in memory of Lori Gottlieb 

 
Joe Horn 

in memory of Lori Gottlieb and             
Michael Lerner 

 
 
 

 
 

Mazon Fund 
 

Mary Cantor 
 in memory of Lilly Kwiatkowski  

and Rebecca Eisenberg 
 

Rena Steirn 
 in memory of Lilly Kwiatkowski 

 and Rebecah Eisenberg 
 

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 
congratulations to David Glick for 

being chosen as the 2012 Honoree 
for TEAM for WV;  to Deedee and 

Maurice Mufson for their 50th             
wedding anniversary;  

to Michelle Balaklaw in honor of her 
college graduation and to Elise 

Henning,  Rotem Elitzer and Emily 
Seidler in honor of their graduation 

from M.U. medical school 

 
Mufson Prayer Book Fund 

 
Matt and Sandy Colker 

in honor of the 50th anniversary of 
Maury and Deedee Mufson 

 
Milford and Natalie Schneiderman 

in honor of Maury Mufson’s                  
80th birthday 

 
Organ Restoration Fund 

 
Joan Lerner 

in memory of Michael Lerner 

 
Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 

 
Manny Borinsky 

in memory of Anna Borinsky 
 

Steven and Roslyn Feierstein 
in memory of Evelyn Feierstein 

 
Estelle, Mitch and Linda Klein 

in honor of David Glick's  
Service to youth 

 

Stanley and Caryl Sclove 
in memory of Stanley S. Gold 

 
 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund cont. 
 

Pam Weisberg 
with thanks for Rabbi Jean's              
encouragement and help in                    

preparing Simon for his Torah  
reading at the Temple 

 
The B’nai Abraham                            

Portsmouth Learners  

 
Social Action Fund 

 
Rose Marie Riter 

congratulations: to our treasure, 
David Glick, to Deedee and Maury 
Mufson on their 50th anniversary, 

to Rabbi Jean and her                            
co-conspirators for the fabulous 

shabbaton; in memory of                    
Lori Gottlieb 

 
Weisberg Education Fund 

 
Art and Joan Weisberg 

in memory of Minna Polan,                           
Dr. Charles G. Polan and                    

Pesach Weisberg 
 

Pam Weisberg 
with thanks for Rabbi Jean's              
encouragement and help in                    

preparing Simon for his Torah  
reading at the Temple 

 
Yiddush Chorus Fund 

 
Pam Weisberg 

with thanks for Rabbi Jean's              
encouragement and help in                    

preparing Simon for his Torah  
reading at the Temple 

 
Youth Group Fund 

 
Nicholas and Deborah Freidin 

in memory of Lillian Stiva Berger 
Freidin 

 
Barbara Angel Levin 

in memory of Kenneth Levin 

DONATIONs 
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                    Shopper of the Month 

 

   Mary Klein   
 

         It’s not the money - - - it’s the attitude. 

 

Rabbi 

Jean Eglinton 

 

Rabbi Emeritus 

Dr. David E. Wucher 

 

President 

Dr. Mark Newfeld 

 

Vice President 

Diane Shattls 

 

Secretary 

Samantha Beverage 

 

Treasurer 

Marc Solochek 

 

Immediate Past 

President 

Dr. Gail Feinberg  

 

Board Members 
Malinda Cains 

Herman Glaser 

Hoyt Glazer 

David Glick 

Derek Hyman 

Lisa Ketchum 

Mitchell Klein 

Joan Lerner 

Thomas Scarr 

Joan Weisberg 

 

Sisterhood President 

Donnel Horn and  

Judy Lentz  

 

B’nai Sholom Newsletter 

published monthly by 

B’nai Sholom 

Congregation 

949 10th Avenue 

P.O. Box 2674 

Huntington, WV 25726 

 

Phone: 

(304) 522-2980 
 

E-Mail: 
bnaisholomwv@yahoo.com 

                       

 

Despite the soft economy, the kisses are still free . . . . Now, that’s a bargain. 
 

 

Shop early and often because when it’s gone - - it’s gone. 
 

Sherri  304-529-6398 

Barb  304-633-7070 

Lisa  304-638-3116 

 
 

 
 

    Happy New Year!!!!! 
 

A smidge early, we know, but Sherri’s mother, Lisa’s mother and  
Barbara’s mother once said, “You can never be too early.”                                        

Actually, it  may have been Rabbi Jean’s mother. 
 

At any rate, if you’re in the mood to be ready for the High Holidays,  
the shop chicks are ready to help you do it. 

 
The shelves are still somewhat dusty after           
Passover, but they will soon be sparkling                 

and dotted with  fabulous Judaica,  
fun serving pieces and very funky gift items.  

 
We promise you will be dazzled by the                              
Bling and the Blong. This is not a Bluff!! 

 

Make your New Year’s resolutions (oh yes, we do have large                   
resolutions for the High Holidays, but we call them amends) to               

become a regular in the Sisterhood Shop.  
 

You don’t have to wait until September to be a super shopper; one 
phone call gets you a private showing anytime day or night  

(after 10:00 A.M. of course). 

 



                         SHOLOMGRAMS 
                        July-August 2012 

 

                                      Please check the names you want to send  
                                      Sholomgrams to and mail immediately to : 

 

Sholomgrams 
Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street # 1007 
Huntington, WV  25701 

 

Please note: The address appears on the back of this sheet for your mailing convenience:  
fold, tape, stamp and mail. 
 

We will send Sholomgrams for anniversaries every five years starting with the tenth; birthdays 
will be noted on 60th, 70th, 75th, 85th, 90th and every year thereafter.  Sholomgrams are 
$2.00 each.  We can’t note your special dates and birthday dates if we don’t have them in our 
file.  You may send anniversary and birthday dates to the office. 
 

If you wish to send to everyone, please contact : Sandy Colker 
 

To recap: 1.  Check the names of those to whom you would like Sholomgrams sent. 
  2.  Indicate how you want the Sholomgrams signed. 
  3.  Mail your list to Sandy Colker by the 15th of this month. 
 
 

               CONGRATULATIONS TOCONGRATULATIONS TO:::   
     
      

                  
  ____  Steve and Diane Shattls on their 30

th
 anniversary August 7

th
. 

 
                      ____  Peter and Kelly Levy on their 25

th
 anniversary August 16

th
. 

   
  ____  Herb and Betty Colker on their 70

th
 anniversary August 23

rd
.  

 
  ____   Billy and Brenda Glick on their 45

th
 anniversary August 27

th
. 

 
                      ____  Jimmy Cohen on his  93

rd
 birthday, August 31

st
. 

 

 
DON’T FORGET TO SIGN YOUR SHOLOMGRAM! 

 
Please indicate how you would like your Sholomgram signed: 
 
 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 



SHOLOMGRAMS 

Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street # 1007 

Huntington, WV  25701 



TREE OF LIFE ORDER FORM 
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_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the Original Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the New Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Root on the New Tree of Life for (a minimum of) $1800.00.           
 
Please indicate, on the lines below, the exact wording you desire to be inscribed on the leaf: 

(“in honor of...”     “in memory of...”     “on the occasion of...”    etc.) 
 

 ____________________________________________________________________________  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
____________________________________________________________________________                                                                             
                                                                               
 
Name_____________________________ 
                                                                                   
Address ___________________________                                                                                                                                                                                            
 

 City ____________________________ 
 
State and Zip Code__________________ 
 
Phone number______________________ 
 
Mail form and check to: 
 
Tree of Life – c/o  Martha Newby 
B’nai Sholom Congregation 
P.O. Box 2674  
Huntington, WV  25726-2674 

11 July-August 2012 

     

    

 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 
 

VIOLET WUCHER 

1913 - 2011 
 

BY THE WUCHER FAMILY 

 

This mission is subsidized for the Jewish               

community of Huntington by the Barvin,                  

Weisberg family. The price is still quite a               

bargain:  $2300.00    

 

Per person double occupancy, including all              

transportation direct from Huntington to Israel            

and back, quality hotels and  kibbutz guest houses, 

special tour bus, outstanding guide, most meals,  

all entrance fees.  

 

So far, over 30 people from this area are going,                 

but there’s room for more.   Call Linda Klein,                

Huntington Mission Chair at 304-743-6339. 
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July Yahrzeits   

 

July 1-7 observed on July 6 

Sarah Hassel 7/1  

Alice Herbert 7/1  

Eddy Hyman 7/1       Tammuz 11 

Harry Mazo 7/1  

Irving Selig 7/1  

Philip Selig 7/1  

Josephine Solochek 7/1  

Shirley Solochek 7/1  

Gussie Tesser 7/1  

Max Alfred Hassel 7/3  

Lake A. Brown 7/4  

Nowel David Behar 7/5       Tammuz 15 

Jaynie Samson Bresskin 7/7  

 

July 8-14 observed  on July 13 

Shirley Solochek 7/1  

Gussie Tesser 7/1  

Max Alfred Hassel 7/3  

Lake A. Brown 7/4  

Nowel David Behar 7/5       Tammuz 15 

Jaynie Samson Bresskin 7/7  

Ian S. Miller 7/8  

Helen White 7/8  

Sarah Gersman 7/9  

Mike Schrinsky 7/9  

Martin Karnes 7/10  

Ida Caplan 7/11  

Irene Straus Horowitz 7/11      Tammuz 21 

Morry Riter 7/11  

Rose Chertow 7/12  

Isadore Fox 7/12      Tammuz 22 

Morris Kuntz 7/12      Tammuz 22 

Pearl Schoenfeld Lewis 7/12  

Gail Wise 7/12  

Meyer Slifkin 7/13  

Milton Penn 7/14      Tammuz 24 

 

July 15-21 observed on July 20 

Abraham Angel          7/15 Tammuz 25 

Ida Colker                     7/15 Tammuz 25 

Jessie Katz                     7/15 Tammuz 25 

 

July 15-21 observed on July 20  continued 

Eleanora Lewis         7/15  

Rose Miller           7/15 Tammuz 25 

Minna Polan           7/15 Tammuz 25 

Kayleen Wasserstrom       7/15  

Anna Bernstein  7/17  

E. Henry Broh  7/17  

Ben Kaplan   7/17  

Hyman Lipman  7/17  

Meyer Davis   7/18  

Evelyn Goldstoff  7/19  

Ella Hauptman  7/19 Tammuz 29 

Goldie Hemmelstein 7/19 Tammuz 29 

Herta Rowen   7/19 Tammuz 29 

Marvin Newman  7/20  

Florence Fishman  7/21  

  

July 22-28 observed on July 27 

Rabbi Abraham Feinstein 7/22  

Bertram G. Landau, Sr. 7/22  

Ida Cuttler   7/23  

Joe Mendelson  7/23 Av 4 

Abraham Miller  7/23  

Harold Sidney Schradzki 7/23  

Inga Field   7/24 Av 5 

Charlotte Bertman  7/26  

Samuel Lipman  7/26  

Rosalie C. Schecter  7/28  

 

July 29 -31 observed on August 3 

Sophie Brodof  7/29  

Paul Supovitz  7/29  

Olga Greenfield  7/30  

Fred Pastor   7/30  

William Solochek  7/30  

Joseph Steirn   7/31 Av 12 
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August Yahrzeits   
 
August 1-4  observed on August 3 

Barbara Mayer Good      8/2  

Esther Rose Cohen      8/3      Av 15 

Rose Feldman      8/3      Av 15 

Morris Rose      8/3      Av 15 

Samuel H. Glick      8/4      Av 16 

Barney Kaplan      8/4      Av 16 

 

August 5-11 observed on August 10 

Jetta Rose Broh   8/5  

Ruby Holbert   8/5  

Phillip Miller   8/5  

Bertha Miriam Polan   8/5  

Rebekah Lipman   8/6  

Albert Polan   8/6  

Lillian Brown Feinstein   8/7  

Anna Kagan   8/7  

Joseph R. Hammel   8/8  

Samuel Pastor   8/8  

Betty Ann Miller   8/10  

Michael Schrinsky   8/10  

Adolph Broh   8/11 Av 23 

 

August 12-18 observed on August 17 

Nancy Herman-Planchard 8/12  

David Schrinsky 8/12  

Norma Ruth Webster 8/12  

Adolph Broh 8/13  

Abraham Freeman 8/13  

Julia Samson Ziffer 8/13  

Jennie Goldenberg 8/14  

Myke Rhodes Miller 8/14  

Samuel Samson, Sr. 8/14  

Ida Ratner 8/15  

Edward Honecher 8/17  

Paul Kirsh 8/17  

Jacob Jacobs 8/18  

Pearl Megeff 8/18  

 

August 19-25 observed on August 24 

Lillian T. Ginsberg  8/19  

Al Megeff   8/19  

Abe David Goldenberg 8/20  

Aaron Herbert   8/21 Elul 3 

Ruth Polan   8/21  

Ruth Mendelson Brown 8/22 

 

 

August 19-25 observed on August 24 continued 

Jennie Cohen   8/22 Elul 4 

Isaac Hemmelstein  8/22 Elul 4 

Gerald Lewis   8/22  

Max G. Glick   8/23  

Miriam Frances Hyman 8/23  

Patricia Hyman  8/23 Elul 5 

Sarah Rebecca Kaplan 8/23  

Charles A. Meyer  8/23  

Sam Ratowsky  8/23 Elul 5 

Harry Greenstein  8/24  

Herbert Mazo   8/24  

Austin Moore   8/24  

Bessie Pastor   8/24  

Sarah Tarbet   8/24  

Hena Teper   8/25  

  

August 26-31 observed on August 31 

Bertha Hyman Orringer 8/26  

Milton Levine   8/27  

Nathan Kaplan  8/29  

Muriel Kalmon  8/30  

Martha Schnitt   8/30 Elul 12 

Dorothy Gold Broh  8/31 Elul 13 

Lilyan Elderman Colker 8/31 Elul 13 

Eva Straus Sofai  8/31 Elul 13 
 

 

 

Our Condolences  to 
 

the Gottlieb family on the death of 
 

Lori Gottlieb, 
 sister of JoDee and Linda Gottlieb 

 
and  

 
the Lerner family on the death of 

Michael Lerner,  
nephew of Joan Lerner   
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The Temple office will be closed Monday,  

September 3rd , Labor Day 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Erev Rosh Hashanah, Sunday, September 16  

 Rosh Hashanah,  Monday, September 17  

and Tuesday, September 18 

 

Erev Yom Kippur, Tuesday, September 25 

Yom Kippur, Wednesday, September 26 

 

  


